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Municipality of East Ferris 

Report to Council 

Report No.: R-2024-08      Date: May 14, 2024 

Originator: Antoine C. Boucher, Municipal Engineer 

Subject:  Tender EF 2024-06: Granular Material – Groulx Road 
   
              
 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

THAT Council for the Municipality of East Ferris awards Tender EF 2024-06 for the supply and 
placement of granular materials for the reconstruction of Groulx Road to Evan Hughes 
Excavating in the amount of $98,818.50 including HST. 
              

 

BACKGROUND 

 

Tender EF 2024-06: Granular Material - Groulx Road was advertised on the Municipal Website 
on Wednesday, April 10th, 2024.  The Tender closed on April 25th, 2024, at 3:00 p.m. and was 
opened at 3:15 p.m. in the Municipal Office in the presence of Councillor Rick Champagne, 
Clerk Kari Hanselman and Director of Public Works and Engineering Antoine Boucher. Also in 
attendance were Connor Christanson of Pioneer Construction, Melissa Hughes of Evan Hughes 
Excavating, André Devost of Degagné Aggregates and Aaron Coulas of Miller Paving.  
 
Ten (10) tender packages were issued and a total of four (4) bids were received. No 
addendums were issued. 
              
 

ANALYSIS/OPTIONS 

 
Bids submitted: 
            Price   HST  
 Pioneer Construction Inc.   $ 114,864.50  Incl. 
 Miller Paving Limited - North Bay  $ 116,672.50  Incl. 
 Edgar Poulin Construction   $ 123,791.50  Incl. 
 Evan Hughes Excavating   $ 98,818.50  Incl. 
  
The tenders were checked for Errors and Omissions, and none were found.  The 
recommendation is to award the work to the lowest bidder being Evan Hughes Excavating. 
             

Respectfully Submitted,   I concur with this report and recommendation, 

   
 
______________________   _____________________________ 
Antoine C. Boucher, P. Eng.   Jason H. Trottier, HBBA, CPA, CMA 
Municipal Engineer    CAO/Treasurer 


